
From: Palmer, Emma - Oxfordshire County Council  

Sent: 09 July 2025 12:16 

 

Subject: Informal parking consultation - West End, Witney 

Good afternoon 

An informal parking arrangement is currently in place on West End, Witney, allowing 

residents to park. However, this arrangement does not align with the formal permit parking 

zones established across Oxfordshire. To ensure consistency and regulatory compliance 

across the county, we are proposing to formalise this scheme. Doing so would enable our 

enforcement teams to manage parking contraventions more effectively. 

We are therefore launching an informal consultation to assess the level of support for 

introducing a formal permit parking scheme in this area. Should there be insufficient support 

for a formal residents' parking scheme, we may consider removing all existing restrictions on 

the bays, resulting in them becoming unrestricted and available for use by any motorist. 

The consultation is scheduled to go live tomorrow at https://letstalk.oxfordshire.gov.uk/hub-

page/highway-traffic-regulation-orders-and-public-notices , and residents within the area 

outlined on the attached map will receive a letter with further details. I have attached a draft 

copy of the letter. 

The consultation will close on Friday, 8 August. Once concluded, I will review and analyse 

the responses and share the outcome with you. 

Kind regards 

Emma Palmer 

Senior Officer – West and Cherwell (TRO and Schemes) 

Parking Schemes & TRO team 
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